




















































































































































































TWENTYNINE PALMS WATER DISTRICT 
72401 HATCH ROAD, TWENTYNINE PALMS, CA 92277-2935 

760.367.7546 PHONE 760.367.6612 FAX 
 
 
 
TO:  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
 
DATE:  JANUARY 16, 2024  
 
FROM: CINDY BYERRUM, EIDE BAILY FINANCE CONSULTANT 
 
SUBJECT:  DISCUSSION ON HEALTH BENEFITS FOR THE BOARD OF 

DIRECTORS 
 
 
 
BACKGROUND 
 

At the direction of the Board, staff analyzed the costs and effects to the district if it were 
to begin offering the same health (medical, dental, vision) benefits to the board as it 
offers to staff. Currently the district pays 100% of the employee’s heath costs, and 70% 
of dependents and spouse. The following assumptions were made in the analysis: 

1. Assumes five board members with no vacancies 
 

2. Assumes all five board members choose the highest costs plan with one 
dependent or spouse 
 

3. Medicare offsets were not calculated  
 

The highest cost plan is the HMO plus one plan at $2,071.39 per month, and is set to 
increase on January 1, 2025, the costs for FY 25 for board health benefits for five board 
members would be approximately $125,000 assuming no increase in health costs for 
calendar year 2025. This amount represents 1.63% of budgeted revenues. All other 
things being equal, the 1.63% would mean that future rate increases to maintain district 
target reserves would need to be 1% to 2% higher depending on how much heath care 
costs are projected to increase each year.  

The lowest cost plan is the PPO employee only plan at $858.60 per month, for a total 
cost of $52,000 assuming all board members chose the employee only PPO and there 
is no increase in health cost for calendar year 2025. This amount represents .68% of 
budgeted revenues.  



Attached with the staff report is the ACWA JPIA Medical Plan Monthly Rates that the 
District currently pays for insurance.   

 

FISCAL IMPACTS 

The fiscal year 25 impacts would range from a minimum of $52,000 to a maximum of  
$125,000 a year depending on the plan the individual directors choose.  

 
 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff is looking to have open discussion on health benefits for the Board of Directors 
and direction if the Board would like to move forward with creating policy.  
 
 






























































